BERKSHIRE LAKES MASTER ASSOCIATION
495 BELVILLE BOULEVARD
NAPLES, FLORIDA 34104
July 21. 2021



The regularly scheduled meeting of the Berkshire Lakes Master Association was held on Wednesday July 21st, 2021 at the Berkshire Lakes Clubhouse. 

Before the official meeting began; Penny Taylor, our Collier County Commissioner, gave a presentation in which she answered questions which BLMA had prepared. Introduced by President Richards, Ms. Taylor first addressed the issue of the delayed repairs to Berkshire Lakes streets. She presented the Board and the attending homeowners with a proposed schedule of repairs to be made in 2021 and 2023. She also suggested that Board members meet with Trinity Scott, who is in charge of transportation for the County, and work with her to determine the sequence of repair work. She had little information about why the water lines were being moved along Devonshire; but Maria Schoenfelder, our representative on the MSTU Board, explained that the County mandated that the lines be moved using MSTU funds. Ms. Taylor agreed that the speeding issue on Devonshire would have to be investigated more thoroughly because the County believes that stop signs don’t prohibit speeding and the Fire Department and EMS discourage speed bumps. Ms. Taylor left the Clubhouse with a promise to arrange a follow up meeting with County officials about the road repairs.

The BLMA Board meeting was called to order at 7:51 PM. 

ROLLCALL OF OFFICERS:
Maureen Richards, President					David Orr, Vice President
Charles Lascari, Director						Robert DeMarco, Director
Mike Peppe, Director						Walter Sanford, Director
Linda Craig, Secretary						Allen Bouley, Ability Management
Karen Thurner, Administrative Assistant
Approximately twenty homeowners attended in person and another eighteen attended by Zoom.

PROOF OF NOTICE OF MEETING:
It was established that the date, time, place, accessibility and nature of the meeting had been posted on the Association bulletin boards in compliance with state statutes.

DISPOSAL OF OUTSTANDING MINUTES:
Charles moved and David seconded a motion to approve the minutes of the June 16th, 2021 meeting. The vote to approve was unanimous.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:
President Richards reiterated the intention of the Board to make every effort to work with Commissioner Taylor and the other officials at Collier County to ensure that Berkshire Lakes roads were repaved as soon as possible.



OPEN MEETING:
Homeowners expressed the following concerns:
· The islands in Lambton Lake are untethered. David Orr said he had just bought more cinder blocks to remedy this situation.
· Was the BLMA responsible for the lake at New Waterford? New Waterford owns its own lake.
· Would the minutes please reflect the fact that the County has promised to repave at least some of the roads in Berkshire Lakes this year? Done.

TREASURER’S REPORT:
Please see attached.

MANAGER’S REPORT:
Please see attached.

OLD BUSINESS:
· Web Site Update – Karen has taken her training and so far all feedback has been good about the website. 
· Aged Owner Balance – Attorney Connelly will be asked to provide a letter which Ability Management can send to the twenty-one homeowners who are delinquent in paying their HOA dues.

NEW BUSINESS:
· New Owner Welcome Agent – This item was tabled.
· Fine Recommendations 
1. Linda moved and Mike seconded a motion that all parking violations (Account numbers 105,140,143,447,553 and 570) each be recommended to the Fines Committee for a $100 fine. The vote to approve was unanimous.
2. Charles moved and Mike seconded a motion that Account number 239 be recommended to the Fines Committee for a fine of $250. The house, pool cage and hedge are in disrepair. The vote to approve was unanimous.
3. Linda moved and Maureen seconded a motion that Account numbers 103,386,553 and 653 each be recommended to the Fines Committee for s $100 fine. The violation is dirty driveway. The vote to approve was unanimous. 
4. Linda moved and Maureen seconded a motion that account number 209 be recommended to the Fines Committee for a fine of $200. The violation is a soffit/ facia in disrepair over the garage. The vote to approve was unanimous.
5. David moved and Linda seconded a motion that account number 606 be recommended to the Fines Committee for a fine of $300. Multiple violations include yard and screen in a state of disrepair, mailbox in need of paint and dirty lanai. The vote to approve was unanimous.
6. David moved and Linda seconded a motion that Account number 429 be recommended to the Fines Committee for $300 for a lawn violation. The vote to approve was unanimous.

7. Linda moved and David seconded a motion that Account number 496 be recommended to the Fines Committee for a fine of $100 for a lawn violation. The vote to approve was unanimous.

8. Linda moved and Maureen seconded a motion that Account number 318 be recommended to the Fines Committee for a fine of $300 for a lawn violation. The vote to approve was unanimous.

9. Charles moved and Maureen seconded a motion that Account number 113 be recommended to the Fines Committee for a fine of $100 for a lawn violation. The vote to approve was unanimous.

· Buffer Zone – Linda moved and David seconded a motion to approve the letter to be sent to homeowners whose property abuts the exterior wall about the upcoming effort to remove encroaching vegetation. The vote to approve was unanimous.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:40 PM.


Linda Craig, Secretary












